## **TOWN OF FAIRMONT**

421 South Main Street • P.O. Box 248
Fairmont, NC 28340
Email: fairmontnc@bellsouth.net
www.fairmontnc.com

Fax: (910) 628-6025

February 28, 2020

Phone: (910) 628-9766

The Honorable Elaine Chao U.S. Secretary of Transportation U.S. Department of Transportation 1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE Washington, DC 20590

Dear Secretary Chao:

Please accept this letter of support for the North Carolina Department of Transportation's (NCDOT's) US 74 Corridor Opportunities for Rural Efficiency and Safety Improvement project (US 74 CORESI), herein the Project application to the U.S. Department of Transportation's INFRA Program. The US 74 Corridor Opportunities for Rural Efficiency and Safety Improvement project is the result of a continuous, thoughtful, and coordinated strategy to support regional and national economic vitality through the deployment of innovative technology and creative infrastructure investments to improve freight mobility, rural access, and infrastructure resiliency specifically in regional and rural areas of southern North Carolina.

The Project comprises of ten discrete elements along 330 miles of the US Route 74 corridor between Asheville and Wilmington. North Carolina's US 74 corridor passes through largely rural regions of the State and is currently riddled with inconsistencies in travel speeds, recurring bottlenecks at signalized intersections, and a relatively high occurrence of vehicular accidents as the corridor passes directly through regional centers. The primary objectives of the CORESI project are to improve efficiency (thereby decreasing travel time), safety, and infrastructure resiliency; in addition to proving broadband fiber along the entirety of the US 74 corridor between Asheville and Wilmington through a series of intersection-to-interchange upgrades, the completion of the final stages of a major bypass around Shelby, and ITS and signal improvements. Lastly, the Project will include the installation of fiber optic cabling along nearly the entire length US 74 project corridor where this is currently not available, enabling future ITS technology and bringing high speed telecommunications including broadband to large swathes of rural North Carolina.

The delivery of the Project will bring about a harmonization and continuity of free flow along this key freight corridor, with outcomes stemming from the implementation the Project to include an increase in vehicle capacity, faster travel times throughout the entire corridor, a decrease in recurring and non-recurring congestion, and improved safety conditions resulting in a reduction in accidents and fatalities. Furthermore, the installation of fiber optics cabling along these sections of US 74 will enable the foundation for the future deployment of ITS technologies providing tremendous potential for many other communications mechanisms including broadband internet, cameras, and future connected and autonomous vehicle (both passenger and freight) technology. The rural and semi-rural communities along the candidate project corridor currently lack adequate broadband services, isolating these communities from opportunity, hindering economic growth, and generating safety implications through inconsistent access to 911 and emergency services.

The impact on commercial road freight movement as a result of the delivery of the Project will be significant. In improving the consistency of control of access through more than 300 miles of the US 74 corridor, commercial freight will be able to traverse the southern part of North Carolina and connect to a significant part of the country's eastern interstate system in a reliably more efficient and safer manner. The majority of intersection-to-interchange upgrades within the Project take place between on the nationally recognized Critical Rural Freight Corridor (CRFC) between the Port of Wilmington and Lumberton and will both enhance commercial road freight movement between the Port and Interstate 95, the freight backbone of the Atlantic Coast, as well as between the Port and Charlotte, the largest city in the Carolinas.

While the Project addresses multiple evaluation criteria for the INFRA program, improving the economic competitiveness of eastern and southern North Carolina's rural communities along US Route 74 is at the heart of this project. This INFRA grant, when combined with significant state investment, would position North Carolina to immediately move forward to improve safety, address key bottlenecks, and further build out the backbone of its southern freight network while simultaneously improving the resiliency of key evacuation routes used by residents of North Carolina and neighboring states. The Project is a prudent investment that will increase the return on prior state and federal investments and proactively protect existing transportation assets, thereby preventing future losses.

The Town of Fairmont operates a regional waste water system located on Woodrow Road that services the area from the Town of Fairmont along the entire stretch of NC Hwy 130 then to Hwy 74. Our lines proceed in an easterly direction adjacent to the Hwy 74 corridor. Service is currently provided to the Towns of Fairmont, Proctorville, Boardman, Cerro Gordo, and Fair Bluff; all of which will benefit by the improvements to the US Hwy 74 corridor. We expect that this utility will readily draw economic development activity along that corridor with possible overflow of activity along NC Hwy 130. When the facility was built in 2000, the State and Federal government planners predicted that within ten years US Hwy 74 would be improved to a level that would bring about rapid economic growth that would have great impact on the town's facility to the point where we might even have to expand in order to accommodate the anticipated demand. It has been a struggle for our small rural town to maintain the facility without the growth that was predicted early on to increase our user base. Twenty years later, the long anticipated economic impact is much closer to becoming a reality. We welcome and await the aforementioned improvements.

For these reasons, we strongly urge you to support the US 74 Corridor Opportunities for Rural Efficiency and Safety Improvement project and the NCDOT's application for federal INFRA grant funding to accelerate its construction.

Sincerely,

Katrina Y. Tatum Town Manager